
February 11, 2014
Chairman Bryce Black called the regular Town Board meeting to order at 6:36 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, February 11, 2014.  

Board members present were Bryce Black, Denny Richardson and Kay Hamilton.  Town officials Maureen Manore and Tina Bee were present.  Donna Juleff arrived at 7:10.
Also attending were Donna Gates and Attorney Tanya Bruder.  
Minutes

The minutes from January 14th meeting were read.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept the minutes as stated and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried. 
Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for January was read.  The ending balance was $218,597.10.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The motion carried.  A report was read that listed the delinquent real estate and personal property taxes.
Citizen’s Concerns

Tina Bee had received a call from a taxpayer that had found a stray cat.  The Durand Humane Society would not pick it up, as the Town does not have a contract with them for cats.  The taxpayer said that they would take the cat to the Red Wing animal shelter. 

Denny Richardson received a call from a logger asking that Porcupine Lane be opened up behind the Gary and Donna Gates residence.  Denny had it done.
Bryce Black received a call from the Town’s assessor apologizing for missing the January meeting.

Reports from Other Meetings Attended
None
Mining Agreement Report
Bryce Black received an email from Brian Nodolf on February 7th asking for contact information for Cindy Schlosser so Nodolf could contact her about getting a water filter.
Kay Hamilton handed out copies of a blasting report from the Bechel Mine and explained some of the data.
Mining Agreement Checklist

Kay Hamilton handed out the information she had gleaned from the Mining Agreement pertaining to completion requirements and routine procedures.  The Board discussed the information.
Well Testing Schedule
Scott McCurdy had submitted a proposal for a well testing schedule and costs.  The Board discussed the schedule, finding a discrepancy between the submitted schedule’s testing of acrylamide and the schedule found in Exhibit J of the Mining Operating Agreement.   The Board also discussed the costs and who was responsible for the payment.  It was decided that more information was needed about the testing schedule and the payment.
Road Reports

Bryce Black had received an invitation to a Site Solution Seminar that would address culverts and bridges.  This seminar would be held on February 26th in Menomonie.  
Resolution Repealing Building Information Ordinance
The Board discussed the ordinance.  Donna Juleff made a motion to repeal the Building Information Ordinance and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The motion carried.  Resolution NO. 2014-1R, titled “Resolution to Repeal Ordinance”, was signed and dated.
Acknowledge Resignation of Supervisor #2

The Board acknowledged the receipt of Rich Bignell’s resignation, effective on February 11, 2014.  They thanked him for his contribution to the Town Board.
Discuss Filling Supervisor Vacancy

The Board looked at the suggestion from the Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar on how to fill the Supervisor vacancy.  She suggested placing an ad in the local paper asking for applications from those interested.   It was agreed to place an ad in February and if needed, in March.  The Board will try to fill the vacancy at the April Town Board meeting.
Pay Bills
The Town bills were reviewed and paid.

The next board meeting was set for March 11, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The Town Board meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizen’s Concerns, Report on Other Meetings Attended, Mining Agreement Report, Mining Agreement Amendment Concerning Fencing, Mining Agreement Well Testing, Road Reports, Clerk/Treasurer Audit and pay bills. 

The Town Chair adjourned the meeting.  
Time 8:55 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk


